

- I. Call to order
- II. Moment of Silence for Scott Pavur and Chris Brister's Father
- III. Officer Reports
 - a. President
 - i. Report on summer meeting.
 - ii. Plans for virtual meeting this summer
 - iii. ATs as Frontline Workers-\$200 compensation received if applied for
 - iv. Hurricane Assistance Fund
 1. Thanks to GHATS and Southwest Texas AT Association
 2. Need names of any additional individuals. Please apply on the website for assistance
 - v. ACT 352—updated to 259 unopposed as the result of the TUFSS
 1. KSI ranking from 41-9
 2. Continuing to work on these efforts
 3. Serious Sport Injury initiative
 - a. Working to grow funds in foundation account to provide
 - b. Bulletin 135 was adopted, requires cold tubs and WBGT devices
 4. Dr. Stewart-collaboration with COVID efforts
 5. Thank you Lee Sanders, Eddie Bonine
 6. Reactivation of the SMAC
 - vi. Meeting with Patient Compensation Funden
 1. Ken Snauder
 2. ATs can be covered under the medical malpractice act under "OTHER"
 - a. ATs can pay into the patient compensation fund and be part of the medical malpractice
 - b. Minimum pay in is \$250, which guarantees coverage up to the cap
 - c. We have a letter from the Ex Director of patient compensation fund declaring that we can be covered in this effort, recognizing ATs as qualified health care providers.
 - vii. Working on Secondary School Directory
 - viii. LATA Summer Meeting
 - ix. LATA Awards-need nominations. See web site.
 - b. President-Elect
 - i. Reviewed process of legislative effort, passing of the 259, being written into 135
 1. Requirements
 - a. Every school EAP per site
 - b. Coaches education
 - c. Heat acclimatization
 - d. Cold Water Immersion
 2. Recognized acknowledgement from KS to #9
 - ii. LHSAA matter of eligibility for ATs children. They have been petitioned by the principal of St. Amant HS to promote this to approve this matter.
 - c. Past President
 - i. Thank you to Dunavant and Arceneaux
 - ii. Please contact me if you haven't received your gifts from the GAC fundraiser this summer

- d. Secretary—no report
 - e. Treasurer—get from Courtney
 - i. \$2615 GAC Fundraiser
 - f. Director of Professional Development
 - i. Virtual LATA very successful and well received
 - ii. Working with committee to submit the annual report
 - iii. Up to date as an approved provider for BOC
 - iv. Change in BOC on-line portal to BOC 360
 - v. Change in EBP course requirements upon the end of the 2021 reporting year
 - g. Member at Large-no report
 - h. Medical Director-not present
- IV. Special Reports
- a. SEATA President Gerard White
 - i. Members meeting coming up in March. It will be virtual. 6EBPs available. 12 Cat A CEUs. Also looking to add in workshops prior to CSMM
 - ii. NATA is still scheduled for Orlando and planned as a face-to-face meeting
 - iii. New Officers
 - 1. Gerard White is finishing term as President and will be moving into the Treasurers Position
 - 2. Scott Byrd, current treasurer, will begin serving as SEATA president
 - 3. Donna Wesley, current SEATA secretary, will begin her term as SEATA District Director
 - 4. There will be a special election to have a new SEATA Secretary. Information should be released in the next few weeks.
 - iv. Please send any questions for SEATA to him president@SEATA.com
 - b. LATA Foundation Report
 - i. Hurricane relief fund
 - ii. Monies available to distribute cold tanks and WBGT monitors
 - 1. Working in collaboration with EPIC, Inc & JD Boudreaux to provide these items
 - 2. Develop a plan to get athletic trainers into those schools that are not currently being served by ATs
- V. Committee Reports
- a. Governmental Affairs-Gerard White
 - i. Conference Call with committee just before the new year
 - ii. Discussed the BESE bulletin and Serious sports injury act
 - iii. April 12-June 10 will be the Legislative session
 - 1. Hoping to schedule Capitol Hill Day
 - iv. NATA Grants—NATA did not fund legislative grants (due to COVID)
 - v. Infographic being created to communicate information on Patient Compensation Fund coverage.
 - vi. During last year’s session, we used NATA Legislative Alert Center. Identified the need for our members to opt IN to receiving notifications from the NATA
 - b. Organization Affairs-no report
 - c. Finance Report-Courtney –No report
 - d. Professional Development Committee—Amelia Castell

- i. Winter educational event today. 4 hour EBP course. IV Access and administration. The plan is to continue to provide interactive events at the time of the Winter meeting
 - ii. Summer symposium will be virtual. May 21-22, 2021
 - 1. 9-12 hours of content
 - 2. Call for speakers and content
 - iii. Committee meeting regularly every 6 weeks.
 - iv. President Dunavant recognized Thibodaux Regional and their entire staff for being a wonderful host.
 - e. Secondary Schools Committee—SEE YOUR NOTES
 - f. Public Relations Committee—Deanna Melancon
 - i. Soliciting new members
 - ii. March efforts for NATA month. Plans are to continue to utilize social media
 - iii. Built for This—NATA Month
 - 1. Embodying the spirit of the 5 domains
 - 2. Creating a Google Form to promote recognition
 - g. Hall of Fame—no report
 - i. President Dunavant noted that we have not been able to recognize last year’s HOF inductees. Arceneaux and Marucci will be recognized at a later event when we can get together to celebrate them.
 - h. Regional Rep Committee—have moved to 2 member leaders in each region
- VI. Old Business
 - a. LATA Awards-opening nominations, due to April 15. Please submit nominations.
- VII. New Business
 - a. Call for Hosts for Upcoming Educational Events
 - i. Host Site for 2022 Summer Educational Symposium
 - 1. President Dunavant presented proposal for North Louisiana/Region 9 to host
 - 2. Ochsner has offered to host Winter or Summer
 - ii. December 2021/January 2022—Winter Business Meeting and Education Course
 - 1. Larry D’Antoni offered to host next year’s business meeting
 - 2. Ochsner has offered to host winter or summer
 - b. Motion to make Secondary School Committee (currently ad hoc) into a permanent committee
 - i. Motion Scott Arceneaux, 2nd Sean McDaniel
 - ii. Discussion is open until summer and will be moved to Summer Meeting
 - c. Motion to Create an Ad-Hoc Inclusion Committee with two branches
 - i. Motion by President Dunavant, Second G. White
 - 1. EDAC-Vernita Young has agreed to chair this committee
 - 2. LGBTQ—looking to create a chair position and committee
 - a. Motion passes 14 yes, 0 no, 2 absentions
- VIII. Motion to adjourn. Scott Arceneaux. Annalise Himmel Alleman